
ELECTRICAL 

SAFETY RECALL 

Line 6 Relay G10 Family of Products 
Yamaha Music Australia 

IDENTIFICATION: 
The product was distributed by Yamaha Music Australia and sold nationally in music stores 

between 29 March 2016 and 6 December 2019. The affected models are: 

Line 6 Relay G10T Wireless Transmitter (Part No.: 98-033-0076) 

Line 6 Relay G10S Digital Wireless Guitar System (Part No.: 99-128-0301) 

Line 6 Relay G10 Digital Wireless Guitar System (Part No.: 99-123-0605) and 

Line 6 Relay G10T USB Charging Cable (Part No.: 98-033-0077) 

DEFECT: 
The transmitter’s internal battery may overheat or parts of the battery cover may separate while 

the device is being charged. Overheating or separation of the battery cover may lead to fire, 

burns, injury or property damage. 

HAZARD:  
Risk of fire and injury 

ACTION REQUIRED: 
Consumers should immediately stop using the G10 Family of Products until a firmware update 

is performed. Instructions to complete the update can be found at www.line6.com/g10recall.  

Consumers using the Line 6 Relay G10T USB Charging Cable should immediately stop using 

the charging cable and return it to Yamaha Australia for a full refund.  

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION: 
For any queries concerning this recall please contact Yamaha Music Australia. 

Call: 1300 739 390 or email: enquiries@yamaha.com.au  

See www.productsafety.gov.au for Australian product recall information 
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